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Photo: Freelove Lindsey

From her obituary: The death of Freelove Lindsey which occurred at the home of her son, November 22, 1912, removes one of the oldest residents of the town. She was born August 3, 1825, in the town of Sandy creek, where she has always resided. She was a daughter of Ruth and Lyman Reynolds, who came to the town from Vermont and is the last of a family of seven children.

She was united in marriage in 1847 to Captain Stephen Lindsey. Two children were born who survive her, Gilford Lindsey, who resides on the old homestead and Mrs. Abbie Harmon, of Richland. She was never ill but always very active and able to attend her household duties until about a month ago, when she was obliged to give up. She was a member of the Relief Corps, a faithful member of the Home Department Class of the Baptist Sunday School and a kind and obliging neighbor and will be greatly missed by all who knew her. 

The newest veterans’ book, “Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959” will be available November 2007 and we are looking for additions and corrections to this book. A book of veteran information is at the town hall for review and corrections. (by the World War II Honor Roll displayed near the assessors office) Stop by to see that we have the correct information on your veteran. 

Here are the names of more soldiers with little information and/or no photos; please call my office if you can help with information or put us in contact with someone who can. While I have enough information and photos on James and David Weisenburger I need more information and a photo on Lawrence Weisenburger; Sanford Wheeler, Douglas White, Howard White, Paul White, Wayne White, James Williams and Joyce Williams. 

Thanks to Rod Salisbury who brought in information and photos on George Ripple.

I have been asked about Heritage Day this year and since we pulled the event from the fairgrounds to the town hall two years ago we have had little interest. We will have a history display the month of October (Archives month) at the town hall during regular business hours. The children’s Christmas Tree event, a community service project, is scheduled in November as is the Veterans Day event and the debut of the newest veterans’ book, “Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959” at the VFW. More information will follow in upcoming columns.

I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am to 4pm and by appointment on Saturdays. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      
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